
MID CHESHIRE HOSPITALS

Minutes of the Participation and Consultation Team meeting - 20.01.2000.

Present:
Staff Side



J Clarke, UNISON



A Crawford, UCATT



M Davies, ACB 



N Drake, observer



A Harrison, ESSA



A Hollis, UNISON, in the chair



M Sheen, RCM



Management Side



D Goodwin, Director of Finance



K Holbourn, Director of Nursing



J Park, Director of Operations



J Wicks, Director of Corporate Development



J Workman, Personnel Manager



S Yates, Chief Executive

Apologies for Absence:



F Hazlehurst, CSP



J Monckton, BOS

Mr Yates apologised for the cancellation of the September meeting.

1/00 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
These were accepted as a correct record. 

2/00 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
i)Health & Safety / Linen Services

Mr Park provided an update on the Trust's progress towards compliance with the HSE Improvement Notices.  Appropriate action had been taken.

Over the Christmas / New Year period production in the laundry had been 3% higher than in the same period in 1998.  The rate of production had also been less variable.  Regular reviews of the level of linen compared with activity were undertaken.

Mrs Sheen said that she had not been aware of any problems with linen over Christmas / New Year.  Mr Davies raised to issue of the frequency of delivery of laboratory coats.  This would be discussed outside the meeting.  Staff Side members provide some examples of linen remaining stained or soiled.  Mr Park said that he would look into these.

ii)Car Parking

In response to points raised at the last meeting, Mr Park said that possible improvements would be considered for next year's capital programme.  The problem with unavailability of permits had been addressed by ensuring systems were in place to delete parking authorisations of staff as they left the Trust.

The use of the slip road for parking was discussed.  No action was decided upon at this stage, but the issue would be kept under review.

Time banded yellow lines would be painted in the car park to discourage inappropriate parking.

Mr Crawford and Mr Park reported on a car sharing scheme at Macclesfield.  This was not fully developed.  

To promote cycling to work, it was agreed that further publicity should be given to the availability of changing / shower facilities. If this resulted in a big increase in demand, the need for additional facilities would be considered.

iii)Jobs Roles / Reprofiling

The Medical Secretary sub group was scheduled to meet again shortly to consider the production of a handbook.  This would define work standards where appropriate. A further report would then be made to executive directors.  The issue of ward clerk job roles was also under consideration by executive directors. 

iv)Communications Strategy

This strategy was approved.

v)Catering & Accommodation

Mr Park reported upon the latest position on catering as outlined in the agenda paper.  There would be a two part tender covering patient catering and public/staff catering.  The need for capital investment would have to be addressed by tenderers. An in-house team had already been identified.

Mrs Sheen asked about the closure of the shop by Maternity.  It provided a useful service to staff and clients.  It was noted that this was run by the League of Friends and had not been found to be economic.  On the Catering service, Mrs Sheen added that a relative had recently remarked how good the food was, especially when compared with some other hospitals.

Mr Harrison asked about the consultancy costs linked to the tendering process.  Mr Park said that funding for this had been identified from savings elsewhere.

Specifications were being drafted and would be shared with staff and staff representatives for comment before anything was finalised.

On accommodation, Mr Park said that the Trust was obtaining expressions of interest from Housing Associations.  A staff/staff representative/resident nominee would be welcome to join a team managing this project.  Mrs Clarke voiced concern about the state of married accommodation when residents moved out and asked if a financial bond was taken.  Mr Park said that financial bonds were taken and that inspections and inventories took place.

vi)CCTV

Mr Park reported that discussions were ongoing with the Police concerning the details of this policy.  The Police had recently asked for reference to them to be removed following consideration of the implications of the Human Rights Act.  The Trust would obtain legal advice on this aspect to ensure that it did not breach the law.  Mr Yates said that Hilter never had these problems.

vii)Staff Files

The revised document was agreed, subject to the inclusion of advice to managers to review the contents of a file before passing it to another manager when the employee changes job.  The exact wording to be settled by joint secretaries.

viii)Fit for Purpose

Mr Yates referred to the letter which had been circulated with the agenda.  The regional office had now collated and published all comments made during the consultation process.  Some mergers were expected in other parts of the region.  The main issue for MCHT was mental health.  Discussions would take place involving the Health Authority, Trusts and Local Authorities.  The view in South Cheshire was that current arrangements should continue.  This position had not yet been ratified.

Mrs Clarke asked about Webb House.  Mr Yates outlined the philosophy of this project which was radically different from any previous provision in the area.  Webb House would be a 'democratic therapeutic community'.  There would be no sections or drugs.  Residents would vote on entry and removal.  An open day was due.

ix)Whistleblowing

The sub group would include:

Mr Crawford, Dr Morgan, Mr Goodwin, Mr Workman.

x)Banking Services

Mr Goodwin confirmed that signs explaining charges would be displayed.

3/00
WORKING TOGETHER 

The response rate for the employee opinion survey was 35.5% which was slightly above the regional average.  It was hoped that action from the report would convince staff of the value of participating.  A report was expected in February.

Mr Park reported on the work underway to promote staff involvement.  Proposals to offer staff representation at a wide range of meetings had been made.  No comments had been received from directorates which would suggest that an alternative course of action should be considered.  Directorates would now be asked to make arrangements to offer involvement in line with the paper received at the Organisational Development Group.  Similar arrangements would apply for meetings at corporate level.  While applauding Mr Park for the production of the paper, Mr Davies said he was a little disappointed by some of the qualifying clauses.  Mr Park stressed that the development of involvement would be an evolutionary process and that he expected that further progress could be made once the initial changes had been working for a little while.

4/00 
FINANCIAL POSITION & ACTIVITY LEVELS
Mr Goodwin provided an update on the Trust’s financial position and activity levels.

At the end of November 1999, the financial position, taken in isolation, was very good.  There was a surplus about £900,000 better than budget.  Some charges, such as millennium costs, would work though in the new year.  In addition, there had been some windfall financial gains such as changes to RTA income and interest on delayed capital spending.  Vacancies contributed about £320,000.  

On activity, the Trust was 4.9% below target.  The figure was 19% for elective in patient work.  Waiting lists were, however, holding up reasonably well.  OPD attendences and referrals were both above target.

Mr Goodwin then outlined financial issues for the coming year.  Allocations to health authorities would increase by 6.4%.  This included 4.4% for inflationary pressures and 1.3% for modernisation.  Overall, this was a good settlement, but some concerns remained.  Working Time Regulations were estimated at ½ % as was the increase in employers pension contribution.  Discretionary points were not funded and there was a wide range of other pressures.  Cash releasing efficiencies would be expected of trusts, particularly from improvements to procurement and from management savings. 

5/00
WORKING TIME REGULATIONS 
The consultation process with Nursing & Midwifery staff was ongoing.  This was designed to consider the implications for shift patterns.  The sub group meeting had been postponed pending the completion of the exercise.

New advice concerning bank only staff indicated that they would be entitled to leave payments after 13 weeks ‘on the books’.  This would be actioned by payroll. 

6/00 REVIEWS OF PACE, PACT, JLNC, TU FACILITIES  

The revised arrangements were approved.  The implications of the quorum requirements would be closely monitored and discussed again if necessary.

7/00 MILLENNIUM REPORT
The Board wished to record its thanks to all staff for their hard work over the Christmas and New Year period.  Mrs Sheen reported on the millennium celebrations in the maternity unit which had gone very well.

8/00 POLICE
Following a recent incident, it was agreed that the Trust should consider the need for a protocol outlining the way interactions with the Police should be handled.

9/00 SPECIAL NOTE 

Following her announcement that she would be moving overseas for the next 3 years, PACT recorded its thanks to Mrs Hollis for her work over the years and wished her well for the future.

DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS (JCNC)

30/3, 18/5, 21/9, 30/11/2000- 10.30 am, LCR.
Staff Side pre meeting from 9.30 am.
